November 15, 2010

RECEIVED
NOV 1 7 2010

Mr. Sam Bryant Kentucky Public Service Commission 211 Sower Boulevard Post Office Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

Re: Coolbrook Utilities, LLC 2010 Rate Case No. 2010-00314

Dear Mr. Bryant:

At this time, Coolbrook would like to request another two-week extension of time until November 30 to respond to the PSC data request issued on October 19, 2010. We have been busy with the operations of the sewer system and our bookkeeper is on vacation, and thus we have been unable to finalize the necessary responses. Thank you for your patience and understanding in this matter, and we regret any inconvenience.

Sincerely,

Lawrence Smither, President Coolbrook Utilities, LLC